

Head Teacher: Mrs D Cross

School Number 840 3087

Westcroft

Stanhope

Bishop Auckland

Co Durham

DL13 2NU

Tel: O1388 528218

Email: admin@stanhopebarrington.org.uk

Website: www.stanhopebarrington.durham.sch.uk

Dear Parent/Carer 7th November 2023

Re: UK Parliament Week

This week is UK Parliament Week and the Diamond and Emerald Learning Zones have taken part for the last three years. This year we are, once again, welcoming Mr Richard Holden (Local MP) into school on Thursday 9th November to discuss his role in parliament and answer questions the children will prepare for him. Over the course of the week, the children will also be taking part in a range of exciting learning opportunities such as a virtual tour of the House of Commons and Houses of Parliament as well as learning about how laws are passed and the different job opportunities available within the UK Parliament.

An exciting opportunity came about during the half-term holidays when we were contacted by UK Parliament who would like to come into school and film some of our UK Parliament Week activities and the question time with Mr Holden. Attached to this letter is a consent form which I would be grateful if you could fill in and return to school on Thursday morning. The consent form outlines how the videos and photographs taken on the day will be used by UK Parliament.

Please know, your child will not be excluded from the activities if you would prefer them not to be involved in the filming or photography of the event.

In the past the children have really enjoyed the work we do during UK Parliament Week and I am sure having the buzz of the cameras there will only enhance their excitement and enjoyment.

Yours sincerely

Mrs A Green

Mrs A Green Assistant Head Teacher

Durham and Newcastle Diocesan Learning Trust is a company limited by guarantee (company number 10847279) and exempt charity registered in England and Wales at Cai Building, Coble Dean, Royal Quays, North Shields. NE29 6DE









